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Effective communication and a strong 
team spirit can be fostered through sports 
activities and open discussions. The first 
Dean’s Cup Badminton Tournament held 
on 26 February 2010 demonstrated this 
principle amid much fun and excitement. 
Colleagues from CPCE Units and 
Offices competed in five categories, the 
champions of which were Mr Oscar Kwun-
sing Chan (Men’s Singles), Mr Vincent 
Chan Yan Tsz and Mr Oscar Kwun-sing 
Chan (Men’s Doubles), Ms Karly Chan Oi-
wan (Women’s Singles), Miss Nicky S.C. 
Lam and Ms Wong Shuk Yee Joanne 
(Women’s Doubles), and Mr Kelvin Pang 
Ka Liong and Ms Karly Chan Oi-wan (Mixed 
Doubles).

On 11 June 2010, over 300 staff 
participated in the CPCE Staff Retreat held 
at the West Kowloon Campus. The retreat 
was successful in providing an interactive 
platform for mapping CPCE’s future 
developments, sharing views and vision, 
and fostering a corporate culture among 
colleagues. 


